Hews Items

- Dr. J. M. Lane, Mallorytown, Ont., died on the 9th of June.
- Dr. A. H. Caulfield has resigned as pathologist at the Sanatorium at Gravenhurst.
- Dr. Colin Campbell, Toronto, is on a motor trip through England and Germany.
- Dr. Chas. McGillivray, Whitby, Ont., has been elected President of the Ontario Medical Association.
- The Hon. Adam Beck has been elected President of the Canadian Association for the Prevention of Tuberculosis.
- Dr. Fred. Parker, Milverton, Ont., has gone on a two months' trip to Western Canada and the Western States.
- Drs. W. J. Wilson and W. A. Young, Toronto, have returned from the meeting of the American Medical Association at Atlantic City.
- Drs. Simpson, Halpenny and Gorrell, Winnipeg, Man., announce that May 15th new offices will be occupied in the new Sterling Bank Building, corner Portage and Smith Street. The number of the office phone will still be Main 272.

The following have been appointed District Medical Health Officers: Dr. D. B. Bentley, Sarnia, headquarters at London; Dr. T. J. McNally, Owen Sound, at Palmerston; Dr. D. A. McClenaban, Waterdown, at Hamilton; Dr. Paul J. Moloney, Cornwall, at Kingston; Dr. R. E. Wodehouse, Fort William, at Fort William; North Bay to be appointed.